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Dear brothers and sisters, pastor and church, 

 

It is a pleasure to greet you and let you know what God is doing in this area of our 
country, where He allows us to work in His ministry.

 

In Evangelism: In January, we continued preaching the gospel door-to-door in the 
town of San Isidro, where 16-year-old Jorge Alexander accepted Christ. He was 
interested in receiving Bible studies, but his parents did not allow it, even though he 
sent them Bible-related messages via WhatsApp. We then continued in February 
and March with the people of Abelardo L. Rodríguez.  There, Mrs. Teresa and her 
children, Evelin and Yesenia, accepted Christ, as did Mrs. Maribel and her 
daughters, Bonifaz and Kimberly.  We are praying that they will decide to want to 
come to church and begin discipleship studies.

 

By the grace of God, a new family accepted Christ in Tlapanala on Friday, March 
28th. (Mr. Rolando Samacona, his wife Inés Álvarez, and their daughter Evelyn 
Samacona Álvarez.) By the grace of God, they accepted the discipleship program. 
This encourages us because we have been praying for one more family in this 
town. May the Lord work in the hearts of the new brothers and sisters, and in ours, 
so that we can begin a new mission in this location. May God be at work. We also 
ask you to pray that the Lord will add more families and grant us land where we can 
hold services and invite people to hear the gospel. As of today, there are only five 
families. We ask for your prayers that the Lord will confirm this work in this town.

 

Hospital: God is good and allows us to continue preaching in the hospital every 
Saturday.  There, we pray, preach outdoors, and witness to the sick in their beds.

 

Through sharing food and witnessing, we have been working in the hospital area for 
15 years.

 

Missions: Thank God, two young men named Aldo and Diego have arrived and 
stayed at the Pitaya mission. They say they don't feel well every time we preach. 
Every Tuesday, when we arrive at the mission, we use the bullhorn for preaching, 
and since we are at the top of a small hill, the wind carries the sound. We began 
singing hymns and preaching the Word of God. They listened. Now, God, who has 
been working in their hearts, has caused them to return, and they have committed 
to the Lord not to stray anymore.
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We thank God for your prayers for my 
wife's health. So far, she has remained 
stable with her kidney disease and has 
been working energetically, teaching 
children, young women, and teenagers, 
and preparing the choir. Now, by the 
grace of God, she has begun teaching 
music classes. Thank God, she has a 
good group of students. My son, 
Haziel, continues to serve as a Sunday 
School teacher, playing piano and 
guitar. He accompanies me on 
missions and helps with music class. 
Please pray as he prepares to take the 
university entrance exam and may the 
Lord provide for Haziel’s education. My 
daughter, Haniela, is also helping with 
the violin class and is beginning to help 
in the children's class.


Enrique, María Janeth, Haziel  & Haniela
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We also continued visiting the town of Xuchapa, 
where, through God's help, we will be winning 
souls this Saturday.

 

Activities: In March, God allowed us to celebrate 
our anniversary service, where we rejoiced in the 
blessed Word of God that was preached. The 
visit of several brothers from different churches 
was a blessing, allowing us to sing together to 
our good God and hold communion. We had 
Pastor Adán Hernández from Olinala, Guerrero, 
and Pastor Hugo Mendoza from Puebla City as 
guest pastors. 

We also ask that you pray for the children who 
come to church, as they usually come without a 
mother.  We trust in God that the seed will be 
planted in the children’s hearts and bear fruit in 
due time.

 

We also rejoiced on March 29th as brothers Noé 
Balbuena and his son, Carlos Balbuena, obeyed  
the Lord in the command of baptism.  Their 
family, (his wife, his daughter, and his nephews), 
heard the Word of God but haven't yet made a 
decision, for whom I ask for your prayers.

 

By the grace of God, He allowed us to begin 
working with the youth, and we do so every 
Saturday at 10:00 am.

  

Beloved brothers and sisters, I thank you again 
for your prayers and support through your 
offerings that you generously share with us. May 
the Lord grant you rich and abundant blessings. I 
pray that you will pray so that the Lord's grace 
may always be with us.

 

Sincerely,


	 	 	 	        Enrique Guzmán Valenzuela

A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES, 

THE GUZMÁN FAMILY


International Partnership Ministries, Inc.

100 Spring Ave. Hanover, PA 17331-2717


Electronic Service Requested

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email.  Please take a moment to contact 
us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Guzman prayer letter” on the subject line.  Thank you.

Prayer Requests:

For God's wisdom and grace for the 
ministry.


May God continue to raise up workers and 
give me wisdom and grace to prepare 
them for ministry.


For complete support so I can dedicate 
myself full-time to the work.


For the health of my wife, my children, 
and myself.


May the Lord continue to work in the town 
of Tlapanala and allow us to begin a 
project there.


May more children continue to come and 
for preparation for the Vacation Bible 
School.


May God open doors for us in the town of 
Xuchapa.


May God provide us with a car for the 
ministry. ($6,000 needed)

If you have a NEW email, please take a moment to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your new email address. Thank you.
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